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WSSU To Get Ed Visitation
More N.C. Workers May Get 
Jobs Under Emergeney Program

A projected total of 4,660 
people were scheduled to be 
employed under the federal 
Emergency Job Program in 
North Carolina by March 15, 
1975, according to a release 
from Gov. James E. Hols- 
houser’s office.

As of February 18, a total of 
2,739 persons were on the job

under the federal money 
contracted through the Office 
of Manpower Services, mak
ing North Carolina one of the 
leading Southeast states in 
putting the U.S. Labor 
Department dollars to work. 

The bulk of the jobs
s

provided with the emergency 
money has been filled by

W-S State Class Of ‘75 

Face Tough Challenge
by Gwen Dixon 
Staff Reporter

Winston-Salem State Uni
versity (WSSU) graduates of 
1975 may have a good chance 
of getting jobs, according to 
the Placement Director. “If 
his qualifications are good and 
he is willing to relocate, his 
chances of finding employ
ment are good,” Edward 
Andrews said in a recent 
interview.

Andrews warned, however, 
that merely holding a degree 
does not insure a job.' “The

degree will not open the 
door,” he said. “It is more of 
a calling card.” He explained 
that the degree simply tells 
the employer what the degree 
holder wants, not what he can 
do.

Students can increase their 
chances for employment by 
planning their careers early 
while in college, Andrews 
suggested. “Many students 
don’t do that,” he said. “They 
just come and take courses.”

Recruitment on college

See WORKERS Page 3

Linda Little shows thatlyoung people care about the elderly. 
Here she helps senior citizens with heavy packages.

non-skilled workers in con
struction and maintenance. 
Other jobs include clerical 
work, law enforcement, work 
assistance, educational staff
ing, health care, firemen and 
administrative personnel for 
local governments.

The majority of wage rates 
fall between $2.25 to $3.00 an 
hour, with the heaviest 
concentration of emergency 
jobs in the industrial Piedmont 
Crescent.

The latest figures supplied 
by the Employment Security 
Commission show an estimat
ed 263,000 North Carolinians 
out of work, the highest 
number ever recorded in the 

Sec WSSU Page 11

Kindergartners 

To Be Selected
Forsyth County Schools will 

select kindergarten children 
for next year soon. Children 
who will be five on or before 
October 16 are eligible, but 
only if they have signed up at 
their local elementary school.

The deadline for signing up 
is April 10. If you have an 
eligible child, please get your 
name on the list now. Just call 
the elementary school which 
serves your residence.

Call today. If you need 
further information, call 
727-2695 weekdays from 8:00 
a.m. until 5:00 p.m.

Remember, it’s almost too 
late to apply for kindergarten 
in Winston-Salem/Forsyth 
County. Call before April 10. 
Children will be selected by 
random selection process. 
There is not room for all 
children who apply to attend 
kindergarten.

Dr. Sylvester W. Wooten 
Director of Student Affairs

by Robert Eller 
Staff Writer

A proposal to permit a form 
of co-educational visitation on 
an experimental basis has 
been accepted by the Student 
Personnel Division, Admin
istrative Council, Chancellor 
Kenneth R.Williams and the 
Executive Committee of the 
Board of Trustees. The 
decision came in the March 13 
monthly meeting of the Board. 
The experiment is to be 
conducted during the fall term 
of the 1975-76 academic year.

However, student body 
President, W. Ray Williams, 
who voted against the 
proposal, stated that the 
majority of students did not 
favor the proposal as 
accepted. “Most students 
rather have nothing at all than 
the form that was accepted”, 
he said.

According to the guidelines 
and recommendations, the 
visitation program is to be 
evaluated during and at the 
pnd of the trial period by the 
Director of Student Affairs, 
Dr. Sylvester Wooten, to 
determine if it is to be 
continued. Approval for con
tinuation must be received 
from the Administrative 
Council, Chancellor, and 
Trustees.

Dr. Wooten, Director of 
Student Affairs, said that he 
felt some kind of trial period 
was necessary and if the trial 
period was successful the 
program would be extended 
and then it would become 
more open.

According to the program 
guidelines the Dean of 
Women, Mrs. Ruth Greene 
will select one dormitory for 
women in which co-ed 

See CO-ED Page 2

Enter First Miss Black 
W—S Beauty Pageant

All unmarried. Talented 
Young Ladies between the 
ages of 18 and 25 are eligible. 
For your OFFICIAL ENTRY 
BLANK and full Pageant

details call or come by:

The W-S Chronicle 
2208 N. Patterson Ave 

(919)722-8624 
If you are not talented, 

maybe you know beautiful 
ladies who are.. Show them 
this announcement.

Annual Bunny HuntPlanned
The annual Chocolate Bunny 
Hunt will be held on Monday, 
March 24, beginning at 10 
a.m.

Sponsored by the Kiwanis 
Club West, in cooperation 
with the Recreation Depart
ment, the activity will be held

at Blum Park, located at 25th 
Street and Ivy Avenue

All trainable mentally 
retarded children in the 
Winston-Salem/Forsyth 
County school system- are 
invited to participate. Bunnies 
and prizes will be donated by 
the Kiwanis Club.


